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New Sydney Fish Market  

Community notification 

Bridge Road - changes to traffic and pedestrian  

movements  

9 August 2021  

 

Dear neighbour 

The NSW Government is delivering a new Sydney Fish Market which will retain its authentic experience 

and strengthen its position as one of Australia’s leading tourist destinations.  

Upcoming work – tree removal and investigative works 

From Friday, 13 August 2021, tree removal and pavement testing along Bridge Road will be carried out 

7:00am to 5:30pm Monday to Friday and 7:00am to 5:00pm Saturday for a period of up to one week. It 

is noted that these dates are subject to change pending inclement weather, and potential impacts of the 

NSW Government lockdown restrictions.   

The works will involve: 

• The removal of trees that have been approved for removal as part of the development consent to 

accommodate the future pedestrian corridor along Bridge Road (see Figure 1 for tree removal 

locations). 

• Pavement testing along Bridge Road between Wattle Street and Wentworth Park Road that will 

involve taking a total of eight core hole samples along Bridge Road to assist in road pavement 

design for the future Bridge Road upgrade (see Figure 2 for core hole locations). 

 

How this affects you 

The work will require closing multiple Bridge Road lanes and footpath (closest to the construction 

site, shown as ‘work zone’ in the diagram) between Wentworth Park Road and Wattle Street, 

during the above-mentioned construction hours. The following diversions will be in place during 

construction hours: 

• Diverting vehicles and cyclists around the work zone, by temporarily reducing both 

directions of traffic to one lane.  

• Diverting pedestrians across Bridge Road and along Wentworth Park. Traffic controllers will 

be in place to safely assist pedestrians to cross the road. 

The work zone will be removed at the end of each day, and travel along Bridge Road will continue 

as normal outside the construction hours. 

We understand the potential impacts this may cause to our neighbours. Thank you for your understanding 

during this work.  
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Figure 1: Tree removal works location 

 

Figure 2: Bridge Road investigation works location 

 

 

Figure 3: Pedestrian diversion during tree removal works 

 

 

Contact 

If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact us on 1800 271 114. If you would 

like to receive project updates by email, please let us know. 

 

If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and Interpreting 

Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 1800 271 114. 

 


